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16 March 2022

LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV
OIC, Regional Executive Director
Department of Environment and Natural Resources — MIMAROPA

REFERENCE: MEMORANDUM ON REQUEST FOR PROGRAMMING OF
ENHANCED NATIONAL GREENING PROGRAM IN DIFFERENT
SITES IN THE KALAYAAN GROUP OF ISLANDS (KIG)

Dear Regional Director Claudio:

Anent the memorandum dated 28 February 2022 from the DENR Undersecretary
Atty. Analiza Rebuelta-Teh, we would like to inform you of the initial coordination made
with the Western Philippines University (WPU) and the Local Government Unit of
Kalayaan Group of Islands (MLGU-KIG) regarding the soil samples from KIG to be
analyzed for further study and reference for the future plans and programs in the
municipality.

Relatedly, we would like to inquire of the areas in Kalayaan Group of Islands subject to
be included in the Enhanced National Greening Program (ENGP) and the possibility of
reallocation of mangrove plantations in KIG from the areas prone to direct exposure from
extreme weather conditions and climate change impacts.

In this regard, may we seek a meeting with you to discuss the above-mentioned matters

at the date and time of your convenience. For the confirmation of your availability, kindly
contact Ms. Archie M. Anobling (Mobile: 0916 684 3132; Landline: (048) 434-4235).

Thank you and God bless.

Very truly yours,

Cc: PENRO FELIZARDO B. CAYATOC
DENR - Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Officer
Palawan



